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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	The funding of county jails


	SPONSOR
	Rep. Mark Treesh


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	
	City;
	X
	County;
	X
	Urban County Government


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	 County jailers


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	X
	Modifies Existing
	
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS

This bill would increase the amounts paid to local detention facilities by the Commonwealth.  It would also create a second class of prisoner for reimbursement purposes.  The Department of Corrections will pay $30 per day per inmate, for minimum security state prisoners, and $35 for all other state prisoners.  This amount will be increased on a yearly basis at the rate of inflation, as determined by the federal Bureau of Labor Statistics.  Local detention facilities will be responsible for the routine medical expenses and the inmate pay of qualified inmates.  Lastly, the bill places a limit on the amount that one county may charge another county for the housing of inmates.  The bill sets a cap of $25 per day per inmate.

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


The impact of this bill is substantial.  The bill represents a net increase in revenue to local detention facilities.  Currently, the Department of Corrections reimburses local detention facilities at the rate of $23.34 per inmate per day.  The department also pays many, but not all facilities, an extra $1.75 per inmate per day for routine medical expenses and $1.25 per inmate per day, for qualified inmates, as inmate pay.  This brings the total, possible, reimbursement to local facilities to $26.34 per inmate per day.  This bill simplifies this arrangement.  Rather than receiving up to 3 reimbursement checks for a single inmate a jailer will receive only 1 check.  However, the bill increases the total reimbursement that a jailer would receive in that 1 check.  A jailer will now receive $30 to $35 per day rather than $26.34 per day for an inmate.  The Department of Corrections believes that this bill will result in an extra $7,300,000 in revenue to local detention facilities in FY 1999 and an additional $6,300,000 in revenue to local detention facilities in FY 2000.  This represents a total of $13,600,000 greater than the Governor's Recommended Budget for local detention facilities.

The bill also caps the amount that a local detention facility may charge another county for the detention of an inmate at $25 per day per inmate.  Currently, most jails charge $23.34 per day per inmate for out-of-county prisoners.  This bill may result in a higher amount charged for county prisoners.  This would represent a net revenue increase for the holding county, but a net cost for the sending county.

The overall impact of this bill will be to increase the revenues to local governments, through increased Commonwealth and out-of-county payments, if any.  This bill might represent a cost for those counties not having a county detention facility.  For those counties with excess detention facility beds, this bill represents a net increase in revenue.

	DATA SOURCE(S)
	Harold Taylor, Ky. Jailers Association; Chuck Hughes, Division of Community Services, Department of Corrections.
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